Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of January 25, 2010
1:00-2:42 p.m., BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for January 4, 2010.  The minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Cindy – Doreen Hatcher’s office is hiring current sophomore and juniors for the SOAR orientation next year. The deadline to apply is January 27th.
2. Announcements from Administration
a. Observatory started – Construction has begun. If any of the biology or geology instructors want to take their classes out there, they need to coordinate with John Craig first.  
b. Nursing Bid – The construction bid for the nursing lab was opened for a second time.  The bid may be low enough this time, but CPDC has removed the telecom wiring from the project.
c. Furlough Requests – The dean handed out the furlough spreadsheet for each department to the chairs indicating faculty that have not submitted a request and those who have already taken 2 or more days in one week. For those that have taken 2 or more days in a week, they are not eligible to do it again.

d. Summer Schedule – Schedule-build deadline is February 5th. Registration begins on May 3rd.  Non-resident fees will be assessed during the summer.

e. Remediation – Although it has not been required, remediation is being strongly recommended for the summer session.

f. University Efficiency Committee – President Karnig had a verbal discussion with the committee, and the following items were identified:

I. The provost should be more closely linked to enrollment management.

II. Financial Aid Office should be looked at and possibly moved to Accounting.

III. A focus group should be formed for COE to find out where their students are coming from and why they are not getting the numbers they expected.

IV. All international programs should be combined in one location.

V. There should be more remediation coursework in the summer sessions.

VI. CSUSB should convert to a semester system now.

VII. Academic programs and/or departments should be considered for merger.

VIII. An incentive program should be set up for meeting institutional goals.
IX. The State pre-grant and Foundation grant activity offices should be merged.

X. Development officers should be centralized.
XI. Each division VP has been given a separate and specific list of suggested items that are entirely in their area. The VPs are to respond to the President regarding the suggestions by Friday.

Action Items: 
Discussion Items:
1.
Scheduling Update - John

a. Winter.  The data for the end of the 2nd week of classes will be distributed tomorrow. The dean attached a print out of the Access enrollment data he has been working on for the chairs to refer to.
b. Spring – Priority I registration begins on February 15th.
c. Summer – The final deadline for schedule-build is February 5th.

d. Fall – Schedule-build begins on February 15th.  The dean advised the chairs to build with an 8% drop in target from last fall.
2. 
Committee Reports 
a. Science major for middle school teachers – (Dave P.) The committee is still developing a list of suggested courses that students can take that will better prepare them for the two CSET exams the student has to pass to earn this credential.
b. Pre-professional major – (Ted) The committee is still waiting for some statistical reports showing what majors pre-nursing majors select after three years. Paul had some queries created regarding the academic performance of pre-nursing majors. There were approximately 900 students listed and approximately 200 students have no chance of getting into the nursing program because of low GPA. After further review, Paul and Cindy will contact those students by mail and encourage them to come in for advising and perhaps select another major.
3.
Planning for College Administrative Leadership Changes – John Craig is in his 5th year on the FERP program and will be retiring at the end of this academic year. Physics has sent a list of possible replacement names to the dean, and a few individuals have personally expressed an interest in the Associate Dean position to him. The dean would like to plan out a transition period soon for this position by buying out a Spring course to have the new Associate Dean work with John for the Spring quarter. A discussion followed. The dean will draft a position description and have it ready for the next meeting for the chairs to review.

4.
Closed Session: Personnel Issue – Various personnel issues were discussed, and the dean will take the recommendations that were made under advisement. 
5.
Impaction:


The local area for freshmen (proposed) will include the following school districts within San Bernardino County:  San Bernardino City, Fontana, Rialto, Redlands, Chaffey Joint, Colton Joint, Hesperia, Apple Valley, Victor Valley, Rim of the World and Yucaipa .  The following Riverside County school districts will also be included:  Riverside, Moreno Valley, Jurupa Valley and Beaumont.  The provost believes that the local area will generate 75% of incoming freshmen, and they will be held to the same entrance criteria that are being used now. Incoming freshmen outside of the local area will have additional and/or more stringent criteria for admission.

The local area for transfers (proposed) will be limited to upper division transfer students from public community colleges in San Bernardino and Riverside Counties only.  The provost believes that the local area will generate 75% of incoming transfer students.  Incoming transfers outside of the local area will have additional and/or more stringent criteria for admission.
6.
Discussion on policy for faculty member arriving late to class

a. 15-20 minutes

The chemistry faculty agreed to having a policy and that the wait time should only be 10 minutes. Physics faculty were agreeable to the policy. HSCI faculty wanted to know why this discussion was even being brought up. Nursing faculty did not feel there should be a policy for late instructors. There was a brief discussion which resulted in the dean developing a policy at 15 minutes for the next meeting.


7. 
Construction Projects – John
a. Garden near pool and fitness center.  No report
b. PE Building air-conditioning.  No report
